
 

 
 
 
Date: August 30, 2011                                 From:  Lt. Steve Knight 

            (707) 268-3630 
 

Subject:  Explosive Device at High School                                                                 Case:  2011004570 

 
 
 
 On 08-30-2011, approximately 9:00 a.m.  the Humboldt County Sheriff’s Office was 
notified by staff at South Fork High School, Miranda that a pipe bomb was blown up at the 
school the night before. Deputies responded to the school and met with staff. Deputies were told 
that a janitor heard a large explosion on the school field on 08-29-2011, around 9:00 p.m. After 
learning of the explosion this morning, school officials notified law enforcement immediately. 
The school was checked for other destructive devices and none were located. 
  
 School officials told the deputies they also learned a neighbor near the school had heard 
a large explosion on Sunday night, 08-28-2011. 
 

The deputies checked the area near the press box in the High School Football field and 
found several pieces of PVC pipe, along with indentations in the ground, consistent with large 
explosions. 
   
 A deputy with the Humboldt County Sheriff’s Bomb Squad responded and is assisting 
with the investigation.  
 
 Anyone with information on this crime is requested to contact the Humboldt County 
Sheriffs Office at 707-445-7251.  
 
 
        Mike Downey, Sheriff 

Humboldt County Sheriff’s Office 
826 Fourth Street, Eureka, CA  95501 


